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Dear Parents and Carers,
As we approach the Festive Season, this newsletter aims to give you details of forthcoming events and feedback on recent school news. This letter will be uploaded onto the newsletter section of the school blog for future reference.
STAFFING-We wish Mrs Muir well as she begins her maternity leave shortly. Miss Currie will be covering P4a during this leave period.
SCHOOL BLOG
As mentioned above, school newsletters and other information can be found on the blog at https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/muirhouseps/
This can be found by googling Muirhouse Primary School.

CLASS DO-JO
Teachers and parents alike, welcome this app as a means of communicating class news and class achievements, as well as a means of private communication. 
Whilst teachers work very hard to respond promptly to parent messages, you are respectfully reminded that teachers may disable notifications out-with working hours.
CRAZY HAIR DAY
Thanks to everyone for your enthusiastic and creative contribution to this event which raised £570 for school funds. 

The House Captains made a good job of organising and managing this event.

ROAD SAFETY WEEK
Mrs Meek, the JRSOs and pupil committee have organised a week of activities to enrich learning about road safety issues. As part of this, pupils are invited to dress bright or wear stripes on Friday 23rd November. Pupils are invited to make a voluntary donation of £1 to BRAKE, a charity which supports road safety education and victims of traffic accidents. More information can be found at http://www.brake.org.uk/
PARKING
Parents and carers are reminded to observe our request not to park in the lane leading up to the school and to use the parking area at the rear of the school if picking up children.
This avoids unnecessary and unsafe congestion at peak times.

Your co-operation is appreciated.

PARENTS IN LINES

In order to ease congestion and increase independence, parents and carers are asked to stand back from the lines when the bell goes at 8.55am. Thanks for your help with this.

PLAYGROUND

Football is very popular in our playground. Unfortunately space is limited and the grass area can become very muddy when wet.

We are experimenting with different arrangements to allow children to share the available space safely.

As the playground is also a thoroughfare for families dropping off at nursery, it can become a very busy place at entry and exit times. We have therefore asked our pupils NOT to play with balls in the playground before 9am.

We also encourage pupils who cycle to take great care on arrival and ask that bikes are taken straight to the bike racks on arrival. Pupils are not permitted to use bikes or scooters during break times.

We have also asked children in the infant playground NOT to bring heavy balls into the playground. This area get very busy when nursery users arrive at 1pm and small children can be hurt with heavy footballs.
We would also ask that adults coming through the playground at these times, also pay due care and attention, and be mindful that there will be children at play.

Thank you for working with us to help keep everyone safe.

WET MORNINGS
We have given further thought to arrangements for wet mornings. Due to a lack of available supervision, the present arrangements will remain in place. 

Pupils who attend breakfast club can enter from 8.15am. Whilst there is no obligation for schools to admit pupils before the morning bell, those who do not attend breakfast club are able to enter from 8.30am and wait in the hall. The hall does become very busy and can get noisy, although there has been a vast improvement recently as pupils have been very sensible and know what is expected of them.

That said, it would be very helpful, if at all possible, for children not to arrive too early on wet mornings as it is a long time to spend waiting in a busy hall.

FAMILY LEARNING

Thank you to the families who have taken up recent opportunities for family learning about Mindfulness and ICT. We hope you have found them useful.

We would like to offer further opportunities for family activities in the future.

AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS

So far this session we have offered the following after school and lunchtime clubs:

Football P5-7

Music club P5-7

Mindfulness-Offered to P1 first then opened up to all

Go Kids Drama P1-2

Choir P5-7

Board Games P2-3

Book Club- P4

Junior Sports Leaders-P6 to take P2-3 in future

Netball P5-7

Eco- Across the school

Bikeability-P6-7
Running Club- P5-7

Team building P7

The take up has been variable. We plan to arrange more clubs and activities for after Christmas and would ask for your support in encouraging your children to try some of the activities on offer. We do appreciate that, for a variety of reasons, often times and dates are not suitable.
SNAP SHOT JOTTERS and READING BOOKS

Most parents welcome seeing examples of their child’s learning when the snap shot jotters are sent home. Likewise, there are clear benefits to having reading books sent home for additional practice. Unfortunately a number of snapshot jotters and reading books have not been returned. If you have jotters or books at home, please return them as soon as possible.

RESCHEDULED CROSS COUNTRY

We have just received news that the recent cross country event that was unable to take place due to adverse weather, has been rescheduled for 28th November. Same pupils, same arrangements as before.

P7 SPORTS EVENT AT RAVENSCRAIG

P7 recently represented Muirhouse well at this sports events. They behaved well and enjoyed the activities on offer. We expect the same high standard of behaviour as P7 attend several events over the coming months.
Their next outing is to Clyde Valley High School on Thursday 22nd November.

FOOTBALL FESTIVALS

We are currently part of both Motherwell and Wishaw festivals. We are extending the opportunity to play to a wider range of pupils. Respectful behaviour is a prerequisite for selection. The next festival is on Friday 14th December at Ravenscraig.
SILVER CLASS AWARDS

These will be awarded on Friday 23rd November. Please offer a big congratulations to the winners of these awards. Several other children will also have received bronze and/or silver stickers for their personal achievement records. Well done to everyone for working hard.

P3/4/5 SCOTTISH EVENING
Information has already been issued to the classes involved in this event which will take place on Thursday 29th November at 6.30pm.

P3 and P5 CHRISTMAS ENTERPRISE

P3 and P5 are organising a toy sale for Thursday 6th December. Donations of toys which are clean and in working order are welcomed. Please send them in from Monday 26th November.

The sale is for pupils across the school and items will be priced from 50p to £2.
P6/7 CHRISTMAS ENTERPRISE

Pupils will shortly be deciding on an enterprise project of their own and more details will follow when their plans have been made.

CLYDE VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL MOVIE NIGHT

This is for pupils in P7 and will take place at Clyde Valley between 6-8pm on Thursday December. Please note his has been changed from the 5th to the 6th. Tickets are £2 each from CVHS English Department. Drinks and snacks are included and Christmas jumpers/festive attire encouraged. The aim is for pupils to meet others who are starting CVHS in August and to become familiar with the school environment.
DISRUPTION TO PE TIMETABLES

Clearly with all the presentations, shows and Christmas activities being rehearsed and taking place in the hall, PE will be severely disrupted. PE will take place outdoors when possible and not necessarily at the usual time. 

We are aware that this is not ideal but as we only have one hall, where the stage is located, it severely restricts our options.
CHRISTMAS PARTY DATES

11th Dec pm- P2

12th Dec pm- P7

13th Dec pm-P6

17th Dec pm-P1

18th Dec pm-P5

19th Dec pm P3/4

All school parties are in the afternoon. 1.20-3pm as usual.

20th Dec am and pm- Nursery

Lunchtime arrangements- Lunchtime normally starts at 12.30pm, but we are aware that some parents may wish to take their children home for lunch to get ready for the party. 

To allow more time for this, on the day of their party, the children will be taken to the lunch hall at 12.15pm, where they can be met by the parent if going home. Please note that as there is no lollipop person at 12.15pm, parents must collect the child in person or give written consent for them to be allowed to go home by themselves.
There is no obligation for parents to take children home at lunchtime on party days. It is perfectly acceptable to come to school in party clothes in the morning or to bring them in a bag and change into them at lunchtime.
Parents of P1 children only may return at 2.15pm to see children receive their gift from Santa.
Other Christmas Dates

Wednesday 5th December- School Christmas Lunch. Order forms will follow. This is free to all P1-3 and the usual charge of £2 will apply to those in P4-7 who pay for school meals. Christmas clothes and accessories may be worn.
Monday 10th December- Christmas Sing-a-long for pupils and families of P7 6.30-8pm Ticket required.
Friday 14th December- Nursery Nativity 10.30am and 2.30 pm

Also Christmas Jumper day- Suggested donation £1 to Save the Children.

Monday 17th December-School Nativity Dress Rehearsal (am)

The choir are hoping to arrange a date to visit Netherton Care home too. More info will follow.

Tuesday 18th December-School Nativity “The Innspectors” and Choir performance 9.30am and 6.30pm. Ticket required.
Wednesday 19th December-A choir of P1/2 pupils and our senior choir performing at Wishaw General Hospital.
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS
The school will close at 2.30pm on Friday 21st December and re-open on Monday 7th January 2019.

Merry Christmas to all when it comes.

Yours sincerely 
Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

